Sandy Hart Lake County Board Chair 18 N. County Street 10th Floor Waukegan, IL 60085

Dear Chair Hart,

I am extremely interested in representing Lake County on the Metra Board. I look forward to working with you to ensure Lake County is well represented when it comes to all the various modes of transportation, and I hope to work with others to achieve those goals.

As State Senator:

- I served as Vice Chair of the Transportation Committee
- I was one of 10 General Assembly members chosen to work with the Transportation for Illinois Coalition, traveling across the state holding hearings on our transportation infrastructure needs.
- I worked closely with Abbvie and Metra to develop and add reverse commute times to the schedule.
- As a Lake County Board Member, I served my tenure on Public Works and Transportation Committee

Respectfully,

Melinda Bush